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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
February 13, 2006
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the November 21, 2005 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report
President Walsh began her report by stating that the Alumnae Achievement Awards had recently taken place, and the event was a great success.
She then reviewed the work of the 2015 Commission and its two working groups.  All three bodies are working diligently and making excellent progress.  The Commission itself has had conversations about what defines Wellesley and what those definitions mean, while sharing and hearing various stories about Wellesley from various sources.  The group has had realistic discussions on improvement and encouraging discussions with students regarding conversations with prospective students.  One clear agreement that has emerged from the talks is that Wellesley is committed to continuing to be a women’s college.
Human Resources Update – Eloise McGaw
Eloise McGaw began her presentation by introducing some of the twenty-six new employees who have joined the College since her last introduction.  She then made several announcements:
· Several financial education sessions with TIAA-CREF representatives are scheduled for the Spring; brochures with scheduling information were made available to attendees
· Harvard Pilgrim’s new program guide is now available; additions include a $150 health club reimbursement program and a twenty-four hour nurse hotline

· In accordance with CPPAC’s expressed desire for greater communication, the Human Resources office will be holding re-orientation sessions for existing employees

Sustainability at Wellesley – Pete Zuraw & Kate Salop
Recycling
Kate Salop opened the presentation by outlining the goals of the new Sustainability Committee, which has been convened to recommend broad sustainability policies.  Projects of the Committee include the following:
· Increase awareness of existing environmental programs, initiatives, and practices

· Participate in the nationwide Recycle-mania competition, a ten-week event involving over 90 institutions

· Expand the paper recycling program, both by volume and the range of items recycled

· Implement container recycling at the Wang Campus Center

· Increase campus-wide use of recycled products, in cooperation with the Purchasing department

Soon, the Sustainability Committee website will be online as an information source.  The website’s launch will be announced on the Faculty-Staff forum.

Ms. Salop noted that the Committee has greatly enjoyed working with many students interested in recycling and conservation initiatives.

Energy Conservation
Pete Zuraw spoke briefly about the College’s ongoing efforts to conserve energy, noting that the high cost of energy affects College personnel both as administrators and personally.  Efforts thus far have yielded noticeable results, but the overage in energy costs is still projected to be near $2 million.  He noted that cooperation from faculty and students has also been excellent.
CWS Louisiana Service Trip – Folly Patterson, Ellie Gammons, & Erin Herzeelle

Three students, representing a larger group, gave a presentation covering their recent trip to the Slidell, Louisiana area to assist in hurricane recovery efforts in cooperation with Habitat for Humanity.  President Walsh and several other administrators also attended.  The group provided direct relief support, working to clean buildings and areas devastated by the storm.  A slideshow was presented showing their work.

First Year Review – Carlos Vega
Carlos Vega reviewed his committee’s charge to review the first year transitional process.  Some topics covered by the review include the following:

· Academic issues

· Advantages of the current first year program

· Goals of the advising program

· Life skills

· Collaboration

Many ideas have already been presented to the group.  Based on their work, the committee has elected to focus on six major efforts: expectations, stress, orientation, advising, first year program structure, and changes in the student experience overall.

Open Mic
Carlos Vega noted that the Wintersession break was originally intended to save energy and asked if this effort was still effective.  The President noted that the question is valid and will require a thoughtful answer.
Michelle Lepore announced that the Center for Work and Service is seeking a partnership with a group in Louisiana in hopes of arranging relief trips for June 2006.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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